

BLACKPOOL CRICKET CLUB
Executive Committee
19th June 2018
Minutes

Present: Messers Dave Cresswell, Roger Hughes, Lester Jefferson, Paul Ashford, Stuart Ashworth, Phil Mather, Joe Boniface, Tony Westhead, Gregg Anderton and Steve Boyne.

Mesdame: Michelle Chubb

1. Apologies

Martin Lamb and Sharon Bonell

2. Minutes

Minutes from the 15th May were discussed and agreed.

3 Matters Arising

We should receive a reply by Wednesday 27th June regarding the car park.

A new button on the till will be required If non-diet soft drinks are to be increased in price.

The Staff have been reminded about asking for membership cards, this is an on-going issue and signs may be required.

A letter has been sent to Clifton Rangers as discussed at the previous meeting.

4. Correspondence

A letter had been received from a spectator at the Lancashire game requesting a refund due to the lack of cricket played – this has been dealt with as per the LCCC refund policy.

5. Child Welfare

Nothing to report

6. Administration/Honorary Treasurer's Report

Bar	£355,000 - 2018	£327,000 - 2017
Memberships	£16,000 - 2018	£14,400 - 2017

There is an unpaid invoice for the NCPL for £125, Michelle Chubb to request a copy invoice from Alf Dunn.

7. Bar/Pavillion

A new ice machine has been purchased.

The club has lost a significant amount of branded glasses over the past fortnight – some of which will have been broken. These are expensive to replace, however replacement glasses are on order.

Thanks to Dave Watson and Tony Westhead regarding the new decking area – now that the decking is complete Michelle and Dave Cresswell will sign and return the grant application form.

Table signs/notices to be re-introduced.

8. Catering

Roger Hughes and Dave Cresswell have agreed to arrange a meeting with Andy. Dave would like to prepare some notes prior to the meeting and share these with Roger.

9. Ground

The Groundsman would be asked to prepare two practice wickets for training. This will depend on the availability of wickets and the state of the square.

10. Development at Mossom Lane

We are sometimes experiencing issues with the sight screens, a visit to Mossom Lane will be arranged to look into this.

Everyone is happy with the facilities and improvements made.

11. Cricket

An e-mail has been received, complimenting our First Team's conduct during a recent game.

Steven Croft's T10 game is on 2nd August.

An updated list of playing memberships has been given to Gregg.

12. Lancashire County Cricket Club

Dave Cresswell would like a meeting with Daniel Gidney to discuss LCCC's commitment to Blackpool CC over the next 3 to 5 years before we commit to the planned improvements.

Blackpool Borough Council are keen to attract cricket to the town and help with financing improvements if necessary.

We have invoiced for the catering for the Lancashire game

13. Squash _

A summer league was due to start Tuesday 19th June.

Pete Campbell has an updated members list

14. ECB Club Mark

This is ongoing.

15. AOB

A member has suggested that the first team crickets should wear blazers, this has been passed on to the cricket committee for discussion.

Thanks to Paul and Trish Lomax for covering for Andy.

16. Next Meeting

7.30pm on Tuesday 17th July 2018.



17th July 2018